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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

November 12, 2014
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: Karen Nuland, Leslie Goller, Toni Alfred
Excused: Scott Wiley (Chair), BeLinda Peeples, Megan Mauney, Sheri Treadwell 
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jerry Holland – Supervisor of Elections
Supervisor Jerry Holland called the meeting to order at 3:07 p.m. without a quorum present.
Minutes
Lacking a quorum, the minutes were deferred to the next meeting.
Supervisor Holland answered questions from the panel members about whether the office has a nepotism policy that would prevent multiple members of the same family from staffing a voting precinct (it does not, but has never been problematic). Mr. Holland distributed copies of the sample ballot for the House District 13 special election Democratic primary in December and discussed the election schedule from December through the City election next May.
Mr. Holland reported that City Council Member Johnny Gaffney has submitted a resignation from his City Council seat to run for House District 13 that will become effective on the date that the District 13 election is certified. His City Council seat will be on the City election ballot in March and May 2015. As soon as a candidate is certified the winner in that district, he/she will be immediately sworn in rather than waiting until July 1st so that the district will be unrepresented for as little as possible.
For the recent primary, 52% of voters voted on election day, 27% voted early and 20% voted absentee. The supervisor’s office is waiting 10 days for any outstanding military or overseas ballots to arrive before officially determining the outcome of the Neptune Beach city council race that is currently tied.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:22 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
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